B O R O U G H   O F   K E T T E R I N G

STANDARDS COMMITTEE

Meeting held: 24th January 2011

Present:
Julie Miller (Chair)


Councillors Paul Corazzo, Scott Edwards and Ruth Groome (Borough Councillors)


Geoffrey Durward (Town Council Member)

Lloyd Landry (Independent Member)

Phil Carter (Independent Member)

Brian Christie (Independent Member)

Also Present:
Sue Lyons (Monitoring Officer)

Anne Ireson (Committee Administrator)

10.STA.08
APOLOGIES


No apologies for absence were received.

10.STA.09
MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE STANDARDS COMMITTEE

RESOLVED
that the minutes of the meeting of the Standards Committee held on 5th July 2010 be approved as a correct record and signed by the Chair

10.STA.10
MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE REFERRALS SUB-COMMITTEE

RESOLVED
that the minutes of the meeting of the Referrals Sub-Committee held on 3rd November 2010 be approved as a correct record and signed by the Chair of the Sub-Committee.

10.STA.11
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST


None.

10.STA.12
LOCAL GOVERNMENT OMBUDSMAN COMPLAINTS (A2)


A report was submitted which provided members of the Standards Committee with information relating to complaints determined by the Local Government Ombudsman during 2009 and the first part of 2010 and those where a compensatory payment was made.

RESOLVED
that the report be noted.

10.STA.13
THE LOCALISM BILL: THE FUTURE FOR STANDARDS


A report was submitted which provided members with a brief explanation of how the Localism Bill affected local government and focused on the proposed legislation that would affect the Standards Committee and the Code of Conduct.


The report was supplemented by a presentation given by the Monitoring Officer.


Following the report the Committee considered the future for Standards at Kettering Borough Council, and the following points were made:-

· The Standards Committee at Kettering had existed long before the Council was legally required to constitute a Standards Committee

· A Code of Conduct helped to protect councillors and increased public confidence

· Although historically Kettering had not received a large number of complaints, the local regime should continue

· Independent members were valued and should be retained

· There was a need for a level of scrutiny below that of police involvement and a criminal offence

· A Standards Committee would need to have some powers to function effectively

· There were some concerns regarding the national approach and criminalisation of offences 

· Some local authorities may not want to adopt a National Code and if a voluntary, local code was adopted then the Standards Committee would need to focus its work on prevention

· If a Councillor was a member of two or more local authorities it would be difficult to work to different sets of rules

· The Standards Committee should be retained, monitoring a Code of Conduct, local protocols and gifts and hospitality

· The work of the Committee as an advisor and consultant was valued by the Council

In concluding the debate, the Chair indicated her support for the continuation of a Standards Committee and stated that she was willing to attend a Full Council meeting in support of the Committee continuing after the national regime was fully abolished.

It was felt it would be useful to speak to other local authorities about the possibility of drawing up a local code of conduct.

RESOLVED
that:


(i)
the report be noted;


(ii)
the Monitoring Officer be asked to speak to other local councils about the possibility of drawing up a local Code of Conduct and that this Committee continue to meet for the foreseeable future to look at local standards and act in an advisory and consultative capacity; and


(iii)
a report be brought back to this Committee when further information became available.

(The meeting started at 7.00 pm and ended at 8.05 pm)

Signed …………………………………

Chair
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